Holy Rosary School Parents' Club Meeting Minutes November 20, 2008

Nikki Page welcomed everyone and the Fourth Grade Saints led the opening prayer. The minutes of the October 16, 2008 Parents' Club meeting were approved as written.

President's Report—Nikki Page

- Thanks for your non-perishable donations to the St. Vincent De Paul food drive. Nine families will be supported with this food for Thanksgiving. The food will be divided up after the 5:30pm Mass on Sunday in the School Hall. All interested are invited to help with this as well as in delivering the food to the families on Monday and Tuesday night.
- ② St. Vincent De Paul is looking for new families/couples to volunteer to help with food deliveries year round. See Nikki for contact information if interested.

Vice-President's Report—Melissa Witsoe

- The School Commission has approved 2 parent volunteer positions to have all volunteer hours satisfied; the hospitality chair and the CYO coordinator. The Commission also approved double hours for the Tree Lot for the night of the Christmas concert.
- ② Sarah Dahleen has secured a tribal grant for \$3000 to acquire a new Smart Board for the school.
- The doors have been replaced on the east side of the school through a grant from the Lynn Foundation.
- Matt Suhadolnik gave an update of the Parish Center renovation. During the renovation, the women's shelter on Saturday and Sunday nights will be housed in the School Hall from 9pm to 6am.

Treasurer's Report—Donna Suhadolnik

Please contact Donna if you are interested in serving as Parents' Club Treasurer next year.

Principal's Report— Kris Brown

- The process ensures that Holy Rosary School is adhering to the ever changing state standards.
- Tomorrow is "mix-it up" day. Students are invited to wear free dress. This is an opportunity for students to think about how inclusive they are of other students.
- ① The first trimester ends on Wednesday. Report cards come out on December 12.
- The Christmas Program is on December 10th in the church.

Vice Principal's Report--Mary Jo McFaul/Ted Mohrbacher—NO REPORT

Standing Committee Reports

Christmas Tree Lot— Rick and Refawne Acarregui

- Only 8 shifts are left to be filled. The first shift (12pm-3pm) has been eliminated this year as historically business during this time is slow and the shifts are difficult to fill.
- The tree lot opens at noon on Saturday, November 29. Hours are M-F(3pm-9pm) and Sat-Sun(9am-9pm). The lot will close on December 21st.
- ① 15% of proceeds go to local community charities.

Auction Committee Update - Nikki Page for Sarah Mackay

- ② Save the date for April 29, 2009 to "Set Sail for the Tropics".
- ② Sarah could use more help with the auction and needs a co-chair.

Featured Program: Detective Malinda Wilson

Next Parents' Club Meeting: January 15th, 2009

Virginia Wiegand McIntyre Secretary